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Woods of Shavano Community Association

Annual Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 18, 2016

Call to Order
President Esmonde called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  It was held in the Locke Hill Elementary School Cafeteria on Thursday, February 18, 2016.
Current Board Members Introduced

The following current Board members were in attendance and were introduced by President Jon Esmonde:
Pat Barger


David Markson
Jon Esmonde

Patti Massey




Felice Garcia


Ruby McDonald


Bobby Johnson

Al Upchurch





Cris Ward

Attendees included thirty members and two proxies.



Introduction of SAFFE Officer
Mr. Esmonde began the meeting by introducing the SAFFE officer, Yvette Meade.  She stated that she understands that there have been recent incidents of vandalism, possibly by teens, in the Woods of Shavano.  One person who is believed to be responsible for recent tagging in and around the neighborhood is currently being prosecuted for other crimes. She encouraged residents to be vigilant about watching for incidents such as these and to report them at 207-SAPD instead of through a COP representative, who can only observe and report to the SAPD not intervene in incidents in the neighborhood.  She added that she welcomes input from residents of the Woods of Shavano and that this neighborhood is to be commended for its involvement in preventing crime. 

Introduction of District 8 Councilman Ron Nirenberg

Mr. Esmonde welcomed and introduced Councilman Nirenberg who reported that District 8 is the fastest growing district in San Antonio.   As Tri-Chair of SA Tomorrow, Councilman Nirenberg stressed the importance of preparing for the significant population growth in San Antonio over the next few years.  SA Tomorrow focuses on the needs for housing, transportation, health and wellness facilities, natural resources management, and economic development.  He provided several handouts on projects planned for San Antonio
He stated that the Hausman Road Project is nearing completion and initial work on widening parts of DeZavala Road is in the planning stages.

He introduced Ray Garza, District 8 Director, and encouraged people who have concerns to contact him at the District 8 office.  
He also introduced Walter Ague, a former president of the WOSCA Board, who serves as a special advisor to Councilman Nirenberg.
2015 Review and Accomplishments
Mr. Esmonde reviewed the 2015 Memberships and Accomplishments with the WOS attendees.  Those accomplishments include the following: 
Membership 

· 433 Current  members (down 18 from 451 members in January, 2015)
· 202 Full members (down 15 from January, 2015)
· 47 Outside Members (up 7 from January, 2015)
· 184 Supporting Members (down 10 from January, 2015)
· Of the total number of Woods of Shavano residents, approximately 2/3 are non-members.
Mr. Esmonde presented a pie chart illustrating that only approximately 1/3 of the residents of the Woods of Shavano support the total budget for maintaining and improving the assets of the WOSCA.

Accomplishments
Community Events
· Hosted Memorial Day event on Memorial Day weekend
· Hosted Family Fun Nights in July and August
· Neighborhood Easter Egg Hunt in Indian Woods Park (sponsored by Nora Richards)
· Sponsored Christmas/Holiday Decorating Contest

· Hosted Fundraisers for Pool Resurfacing Fund

Swimming Pool/Clubhouse/Tennis Courts
· Extensive pool cleanup
· Upgraded inside lighting in the clubhouse
· Improved outside lighting

· Replaced filters, repaired pump room, and upgraded plumbing system at the pool

· Painted chair rails and door facings inside the clubhouse

· Painted soffits, fascia board, and exterior of the clubhouse

· Continued repairing and resurfacing the decks as needed
· Enrolled 82 swimmers on the 2015 Shavano Sharks Swim Team
· Established fund for resurfacing the pool

· Replaced tennis court net

· Added pool handrails donated by WOS Home and Garden Club

· Repaired/Maintained tennis court locks
· Replaced pool drain covers

· Power washed Parksite Woods tennis courts

· Repaired/Resurfaced swim team starting blocks

Indian Woods Park
· Maintained playground equipment
· Repaired damaged benches

· Added surveillance cameras and signs

· Worked with Eagle Scout troop – added new grill and picnic table

Landscaping

· Continued entryway landscaping, enhanced by volunteer effort
· Repaired sprinkler system
· Continued Indian Woods Park lawn maintenance

· Trimmed trees on DeZavala Road

· Maintained grass on DeZavala Road

· Removed overhanging branches from tree at the pool

Improved Communication
· Timely updates to WOS website and Facebook page, and to Nextdoor.com
· Monthly neighborhood WOS Newsletter 

· Email updates announcing upcoming events

· Continued working with Councilman Ron Nirenberg on community issues

Security

· Added new COP (Citizens on Patrol) members
· Continuation of real time emails to members regarding security issues in the neighborhood  
· Continuation of follow-ups by COP members on security concerns
· Coordination with SAPD SAFFE officer
Code Compliance
· Timely reports of code compliance issues
· Follow-ups on reported code compliance issues

· Reporting faded and damaged street and traffic signs
· Promotion of 311 Call Center for WOS residents to report code compliance issues

2016 Plans
Membership

· Emphasis on maintaining current membership and increasing new WOSCA memberships over 2015 figures
Swimming Pool/Clubhouse/Tennis Courts
· Strip, clean, and wax the Clubhouse floor 
· Repair Clubhouse French doors 
· Repair plumbing in the restrooms
· Secure pool ladders to the sides of the pool
· Repair pool fence support columns

· Continue deck maintenance and repairs

· Host Pool Resurfacing Fund project fundraisers

· Repair/Replace tennis court lighting

Landscaping

· Continue enhancing/upkeep of entryway and flower beds
Indian Woods Park

· Stain play equipment
· Continue lawn maintenance

· Continue working with Eagle Scout troop on park projects

· Adding another picnic table

· Enhancing landscaping

· Drainage/erosion project

· Adding additional playscape
Presentation and Approval of Proposed  2015 Budget
Ms. McDonald began by explaining that the budget she is presenting does not include any funds that are currently deposited in the WOS checking account or the money market fund.  She explained that the income changes in the 2016 budget are based on the income received in 2015 and the increase we expect to receive in 2016.  The changes also reflect some increases in fees for swim lesson and swim team.
Expenses reflect both increases and decreases based on amounts allocated in 2015 and what is believed to be amounts needed for those expenses in 2016.
Ordinary Income/Expenses (January – December, 2016)
     Income:

Concessions – Pool & swim team

3,200.00

Donation (general and COP’s gas)

4,264.00

Pool Gas Passes



1,810.00

Membership


             59,093.00

Rental Income


             14,105.00

Pool Sponsorship Banners


    400.00


Swim Lessons



 3,500.00

Swim Team Fundraisers


    365.00


Swim Team Registration


  8,700.00

Yoga Classes



   2,368.00

Total Income


             $97,805.00




                           $97,805.00

     Expenses:


Administrative



2,008.00

Association Events


   500.00

Concessions



1,700.00

Insurance



7,300.00

Landscaping



7,280.00

License and Permits


   465.00

Miscellaneous



   100.00


Payroll



             30,930.00



    
Pool Equipment



    900.00

Recreation Center Maintenance
              12,210.00

Swim Team Expenses


  6,483.00

Taxes




  6.700.00

Telephone



     600.00

Utilities




 12,186.00

Yoga Instructor



   1,736.50

Total Expenses

                91,098.50

Net Ordinary Income


    6,706.50


                    
A motion to accept the budget was made and seconded, and the motion carried by a vote of 24 (Yeas) to 0 (Nays) of the 24 eligible (full members) voters present at the meeting. 
Election of Board of Directors

· Ms. Massey reviewed the by-laws related to electing and serving as a WOSCA Board member.
The following members were nominated to serve as members of the WOSCA Board of Directors for 2016:

· Ms. Massey stated that Mr. Johnson, Mr. Markson, and Ms. McDonald, who currently serve on the Board, have agreed to have their names placed in nomination to serve an additional term.
· She then opened the floor for additional nominations.  
· Mr. Al Upchurch nominated Mr. Larry Werline.  Ms. Susan Keehn seconded the nomination. 
Ms. Gail Markson proposed a motion to elect the slate of officers as presented.  Ms. Keehn seconded the motion.

All were elected to serve by a vote of 29 of the 29 eligible voters present at the meeting.

After the election of Mr. Johnson, Mr. Markson, Ms. McDonald, and Mr. Werline, Ms. Phyllis Upchurch asked that the nomination be opened again.  She then nominated Ms. Debra Perez to serve on the Board.  Ms. Keehn seconded the nomination, and Ms. Perez was elected by a vote of 29 of the eligible 29 voters present.
There is still one position open to bring the Board of Directors to its maximum number of 11.  Board members can vote during Board meetings to elect someone to fill that position when another candidate is found.

Question and Answer Session

How can we increase the donations to the pool Resurfacing Fund?
Mr. John Kowat recommended that we post information on Nextdoor.com to generate more donations to the Pool Resurfacing Fund.  He also asked about the possibility of forming a group to pursue fundraising for the project.  Ms. Ward later agreed to post the information on Nextdoor.com and told Mr. Kowat that we could address his recommendation of forming a fundraising group at our next regular Board meeting.
At previous annual meetings, a topic of discussion has been mandatory community association membership.  Can the Association pursue that to generate more money?

Mr. Esmonde explained that there are a number of plats that make up the Woods of Shavano.  A vote for mandatory membership would have to be approved by each individual plat.  A required number of years must elapse before the issue can even be raised.  Mr. Esmonde stated that too much is required to even consider this option at this time.
With decreasing membership, what’s to prevent the Woods of Shavano from suffering the same consequences of neighboring communities that have had to close their pools and offer no summer activities?

Ms. McDonald noted that several years ago, the Woods of Shavano was also on the brink of having to close its pool, but the people of the community rallied, began paying their dues again, and revived the spirit of the community.  She added that through the good stewardship of the current Board, the WOSCA is in a viable position.  She encouraged members to encourage their neighbors to join with others in the community to maintain and improve the Association’s financial condition.
 (The following question was directed to Councilman Ron Nirenberg’s Director, Ray Garza, who attended the meeting.)
Can we get speed limit signs posted in additional areas of the neighborhood?  Speeding cars and people running STOP signs have become serious problems.  
Mr. Garza stated that there are regulations about the distance between STOP signs.  He will look into the matter and let us know if additional signs can be posted.  (Officer Meade had addressed this topic when she spoke, and she informed the audience that surveys using counters on the road are being done to count violations at the STOP sign.)
WOSCA Members Attending

1. Walter Ague
2. Pat Barger

3. Roderick and Darlene Barnes
4. Manley Denton
5. Jon and Alanna Esmonde

6. Felice Garcia

7. Rolf David and Carol Sue Graves
8. Edward and Shirley Greene

9. Robert and Barbara Haines

10. Joyce Howard
11. Bobby and Diane Johnson

12. Susan Keehn
13. Valerie Kelley

14. 14.John Kowat

15. Scott Lyskawa

16. David Markson
17. Patti and Bill Massey
18. Carolyn McClusky

19. Ruby McDonald
20. Carla Munoz

21. Marissa Nicholas

22. Thomas and Trudy Palmer

23. Deborah Perez
24. Richard Soat

25. Adolph and Lynnda Suarez
26. Patricia and Gerry Thielemann

27. Alphonso and Phyllis Upchurch

28. Cristeen Ward

29. Larry and Debra Werline

30. James Wynn

(In the event that votes were needed to reach a quorum, the following members signed proxies for their votes. An adequate number of members attended, so these votes were not needed. )

1. Jean Shimko to Ruby McDonald

2. Felice Garcia (who left early) to Alanna Esmonde
Meeting Adjourned

Mr. Esmonde asked if there was any further business.  There being none, the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.
